

**EGLOSHAYLE, ST. BREOCK AND WADEBRIDGE
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
ADVISORY GROUP**

Meeting held at Conference Room, Town Hall, Tuesday 1 April 2014 – 7pm

Present: Simon Malloni (chairman) Pamela Starling (PS) Anita Baker (AB) Peter Challis (PC) Tony Faragher (TF) Adrian Jones (AJ) Steve Knightley (SK) Mike Kent (MK) Grenville Stanbury (GS) Philip Mutton (PM)

Chairman Simon welcomed Mrs Anita Baker of the Methodist Foundation to our Group. He asked everyone to introduce themselves

In the absence of the Clerk Chairman SM asked for a volunteer note taker. PS preferred not to on this occasion as she had much to discuss. PM volunteered

- 1. Apologies : Tony Rush , Jeremy Varcoe**
- 2. Minutes of the last meeting** – to receive notes from meeting held 18th March 2014 - Approved
- 3. Project Timetable** – to receive update. PC gave an update and confirmed mostly up to speed. Public Exhibition this weekend. Thursday 4th 1 to 8pm, Friday 9 to 6pm and Saturday 9 to 1pm
- 4. Land Supply Task Group** – update from Tony Faragher (group leader). TF – Map had been prepared by SK which was ready subject to some final adjustments to include ALL cells/areas previously mentioned in old NCDC or CC plans. They were all shown yellow on plan and all numbered for reference. GS would provide a Legend giving reference to the history of each site. Mike Todd had expressed his opinion not to refer to sites, but to cells or areas. PC said it is evidence gathering and work in progress. PS agreed with ref to education there are constantly changing circumstances that we can only provide evidence to date. SK mentioned the possible alternative route for the Rock Road rather than the Merriman proposal to take it through the middle of the proposed housing dev on the football field.
- 5. Consultation Task Group** – to receive update from Pamela Starling (group leader) & discuss final arrangements for consultation event: PS expressed the need to display on-going projects at the Exhibition – eg the camel Trail extension, Skateboard Park, Innovation hub, Sainsbury's
- 6. Energy Topic Group** – to receive update SM stated the deadline had been missed but the Energy topic was virtually ready for submission to Paul Weston after a final meeting that morning. A discussion /debate followed on whether any material could be exhibited. SK in favour MK not keen unless any questions were unbiased and agreed in advance. Later agreed by emails that the

conclusions would be exhibited and a form made available to comments/observations.

7. **Any other Business:** SM expressed his disappointment on lack of advertising in Wadebridge town. He had placed posters in various locations in St Breock. AJ had only recently returned from time away and was not 100% but he would seek help from town council staff and/or councillors. Display materials were ready for distribution. He would arrange for 50 or so to be laminated. For the record – AJ ended up displaying most of the posters himself. PC wanted copies of the various Group documents to be available at the exhibition. Hopefully TC staff would provide. TF – it would be good to have an indication of age range of people coming through the door – TF to produce form. PS explained the boards were ready – 6 no 3 fold table top for A4 sheets. 4 no 5' x 4' boards for large maps. A separate display asking - Wadebridge – one of the best places to live in country – WHAT DO YOU VALUE? SK sought permission to display 'art posters' from a seminar he attended in Bristol on Neighbourhood plans. Agreed with note suggested by MK acknowledging provenance of posters. TK asked if there are any skateboard photos – SK said he has some and a copy of one option for the skate park – agreed this could be displayed. PS asked attendees when they could be stewarding – needs one on door plus 4/5 others at all times. She made a list of offers. PS to co-ordinate PC requested he placed an acknowledgment of the source of Grant aid for the Exhibition and NP work expenses. Also Adrian Langdon's photos would have his name attached as source.

8. **Date and time of next meeting** – 15th April, Noon

Simon thanked those attending and Meeting ended at 8.02 pm